

Đề Luyện thi vào 10

PART A: PHONETICS

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. virtual B. C. nature D. habitat
2. A. plants B. cleans C. books D. stops
3. A. fixed B. picked C. exchanged D. replaced

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

4. A. guaranteee B. volunteer C. committeee D. awardee
5. A. transmit B. oppose C. display D. feedback

PART B: VOCABULARY

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

6. Our smart TV might help us _____ food from the supermarket.
A. send B. borrow C. order D. produce
7. The company offers its employees free language training but few people _____ advantage of it.
A. make B. take C. do D. keep
8. Modern technology is widening the _____ gap between parents and their children.
A. age B. gender C. generation D. tradition
9. You are _____ only two pieces of luggage on the plane.
A. allowed B. made C. agreed D. received
10. I was late for school this morning because my alarm clock didn't _____.
A. come on B. go off C. put away D. take up
11. As the _____ for the project was coming closer, the students started to feel a little nervous.
A. task B. due date C. routine D. review
12. The dust and dirt from _____ can have various effects on the well-being of city dwellers.
A. traffic lights B. noise pollution
C. construction sites D. entertainment business

13. To make lotus tea, his grandfather has to pick up lotus flowers in the very early morning as they only give the best _____ when they start to bloom.

- A. taste B. function C. usage D. fragrance

14. We are trying to learn the lyrics of these songs _____ before our performance.

- A. in heart B. with memory C. with care D. by rote

15. Phuong enjoys creating beautiful _____ in her free time, like colorful beaded jewelry and hand-painted pottery.

- A. furniture B. handicrafts C. toys D. collection

PART C: GRAMMAR

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

16. While she _____ a book, the phone suddenly rang.

- A. have read B. was reading C. am reading D. read

17. I would love _____ Japan someday and experience its rich culture.

- A. visiting B. visit C. to visit D. visited

18. _____ the traffic was terrible, they managed to arrive at the airport on time.

- A. Despite B. Although C. Because D. Because of

19. Tomorrow we are going to meet Maryam, _____ comes from Malaysia.

- A. who B. whom C. whose D. that

20. She said that she _____ visit me the following day.

- A. would B. will C. was D. did

21. We're having problems _____ the right material for your dress.

- A. to find B. finding C. find D. found

22. If she had some more money, she _____ a better car.

- A. will buy B. would buy C. buys D. bought

23. You _____ go to bed late. It's not good for your health.

- A. shouldn't B. needn't C. can't D. won't

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the option that best completes each of the following exchanges.

24. - Nick: "Why don't we try that new Italian restaurant?"

- Phuong: " _____ "

- A. You're well done! B. I'm glad to tell you so.
C. You did a good job! D. That sounds good.

25. - John: "You won the 100-meter race this morning. Congratulations!"

- Lan: "_____ "

- A. Thank you. It's very encouraging. B. You're welcome.
C. Oh, because I ran slowly. D. I'm afraid I can't.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

The high-technology industry was already around San Francisco. Intel was founded in 1968, and in the same year Stanford University built the first computer mouse. In 1970, Xerox opened a research center (26) _____ was located in Palo Alto. There were also other companies, like Hewlett Packard, and Fairchild, the world's first "semiconductor" company. (27) _____, in 1976, an (28) _____ student called Steve Jobs started a small computer company in his garage; he gave it the same name as the Beatles' record company: Apple. Very soon, more companies, like Seagate and Google, (29) _____. "Silicon Valley" had arrived. There was even (30) _____ primitive Internet connecting many addresses in Silicon Valley, called the Arpanet.

(Adapted from <https://linsuapress.com/intermediate/silicon-valley.htm>)

26. A. which B. where C. who D. whom
27. A. Then B. However C. Yet D. Therefore
28. A. electric B. electrical C. electronics D. electricity
29. A. happened B. appeared C. established D. came
30. A. kind of B. a sort of C. a lot of D. a variety of

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Many pre-teens and teenagers enjoy spending their free time doing things like shopping, going to parties, being with friends, gaming and using social media, texting, watching movies, reading and going to the beach or park. Pre-teens and teenagers might also spend their free time doing structured extracurricular activities like arts and sports, community activities or volunteering, or casual work.

Spending some free time together is a great way to stay connected with your child. Doing something one-on-one with parents can be a treat for your child. You could go to a movie or

concert, cook a meal together, go for a walk, look through family photos, or work together on a project like redecorating your child's room. It just depends on what interests you and your child have in common.

These activities might not happen **spontaneously**. You might need to discuss ideas with your child and plan to spend some time together. If spending free time with you is a new thing, your child might need some encouragement before they're keen. If this is an issue, you could plan short activities you know your child is likely to enjoy to start with. Besides, you could ask your child whether they'd like to invite a friend along. If you spend time together often enough, your child will probably start to feel more enthusiastic, so keep trying. You might need to try a range of activities before you find one you both like.

(Adapted from <https://raisin3children.net.au/pre-teens/entertainment-technology/free-time-activities/free-time>)

31. What is the main idea of the reading passage?

- A. How parents bond with their children in their free time
- B. How pre-teens and teens connect with their friends
- C. How pre-teens and teens spend their free time at home
- D. How parents encourage their children to join activities

32. What is the activity that many pre-teens and teenagers enjoy during their free time?

- A. Cleaning their rooms
- B. Volunteering
- C. Attending business meetings
- D. Going to school

33. Which of the following activities is suggested as a way for parents to spend quality one-on-one time with their child?

- A. Going through family photos
- B. Working alone on a project
- C. Attending a professional conference
- D. Letting their child watch movies with friends

34. The word "**spontaneously**" in paragraph 3 is OPPOSITE in meaning to _____.

- A. readily
- B. quickly
- C. naturally
- D. awkwardly

35. Which of the following activities is NOT true about the way parents can encourage their child to be more enthusiastic about spending free time together?

- A. Planning activities the child likes
- B. Inviting the child's friends along
- C. Letting the child plan the activities
- D. Spending time together often enough

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

I was born in Ha Noi, the capital of Viet Nam. Ha Noi is famous for its natural beauty, with lots of rivers and lakes. There are many historical places to visit in Ha Noi. The Literature Temple (Van Mieu - Quoc Tu Giam) is the country's first ever historical university. Teenagers often come here to pray for high results in their upcoming examinations. As Viet Nam is a Buddhism-oriented nation, its capital has also been the centre of Buddhism for centuries. In Ha Noi alone, there are about 600 temples and pagodas. It also has a big church in the city centre, a **popular** place for the Christians living here. With a population of nearly eight million, the city is quite crowded. However, the public transportation is not adequate, so visitors find it hard to safely cross the roads. The city is packed with universities and enterprises, making it the top destination for higher education students and labour workers. Many people from rural areas reside in Ha Noi so that they can get well paid jobs.

36. What is the passage about?

- A. a city B. changes in a city C. a city in the past D. life in the countryside

37. The word "**popular**" is CLOSEST in meaning to _____.

- A. interesting B. common C. unique D. quiet

38. Teenagers often visit the Literature Temple because _____.

- A. it is the country's first ever historical university
B. they want to pray for high results in their upcoming examinations
C. it is famous for its natural beauty
D. it is packed with universities and enterprises, making it the top destination for higher education students.

39. What is the most popular religion in Ha Noi?

- A. Buddhism B. Christianity C. Islam D. both A and B

40. Why has city become more crowded than ever before?

- A. Hanoi is the top destination for higher education students and labour workers.
B. There are some popular places for the Christians living here.
C. Many people from rural areas reside in Ha Noi to get well paid jobs.
D. Hanoi has also been the centre of Buddhism for centuries.

PART E: WRITING

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

41. My teacher asked me: "Why didn't I go to school yesterday?"

- A. My teacher asked me why hadn't I gone to school the previous day.
- B. My teacher asked me why I hadn't gone to school yesterday.
- C. My teacher asked me why I hadn't gone to school the previous day.
- D. My teacher asked me why hadn't I gone to school yesterday.

42. Although they worked very hard, they earned little money.

- A. They had little money so they worked very hard.
- B. They didn't have much money and they didn't work hard.
- C. In spite of working hard, they didn't earn much money.
- D. Earning little money, they didn't go to work.

43. His speech was so boring that everyone got up and left.

- A. He got up and left because everyone was talking
- B. No one stayed to listen to him because his speech was so boring.
- C. Everyone stood up so that they could hear his speech.
- D. His speech was interesting enough for people to listen.

44. I don't know anything about plumbing, so I can't fix the leak in the pipe myself.

- A. If I know something about plumbing, I can't fix the leak in the pipe myself.
- B. If I knew something about plumbing, I could fix the leak in the pipe myself.
- C. If I knew something about plumbing, I couldn't fix the leak in the pipe myself.
- D. If I don't know anything about plumbing, I can't fix the leak in the pipe myself.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is best combined from two given sentences.

45. Jenifer rejected the job offer. She now regrets it.

- A. Jenifer regrets not having rejected the job offer.
- B. If only Jenifer didn't reject the job offer.
- C. Jenifer wishes she hadn't rejected the job offer.
- D. Jenifer regrets to reject the job offer.

46. It was an interesting novel. I stayed up all night to finish it.

- A. I stayed up all night to finish the novel so it was interesting.

B. Unless it were an interesting novel, I would not stay up all night to finish it.

C. Though it was an interesting novel, I stayed up all night to finish it.

D. The novel was so interesting that I stayed up all night to finish it.

47. You can go out with your friends. Make sure you finish your homework by 5 p.m.

A. As long as you finish your homework by 5 p.m., you can go out with your friends.

B. You cannot go out with your friends provided you finish your homework by 5 p.m.

C. You can't go out with your friends in case you cannot finish your homework by 5 p.m.

D. Unless you finish your homework by 5 p.m., you can go out with your friends.

48. They are my two sister. They aren't teachers like me.

A. They are my two sisters, neither of whom are teachers like me.

B. They are my two sister, who neither are teachers like me.

C. Unlike me, neither of my two sisters are not teachers.

D. They are my two sisters, both of those are teachers like me.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct arrangement of the sentences to make a meaningful paragraph/ letter in each of the following questions.

49.

a. These groups can connect you with native English speakers who are also learning your language. It's a good idea that you can improve your language skills and help others achieve their goals at the same time.

b. Using an online dictionary while reading a book, listening to a podcast or watching a movie can make learning easier. Language exchange groups are another useful resource for English learners.

c. Learning English can be difficult but there are numerous fun ways to improve your skills. Online dictionaries are useful tools for language learners. These dictionaries make it easier to look up unknown words quickly.

d. Overall, learning English can take a lot of time and effort. For that reason, it's important to set goals you can reach and practice often.

e. Finally, activities such as watching English movies and TV shows with subtitles, playing word games or quizzes and taking part in language challenges can make learning more enjoyable.

A. c-b-a-e-d

B. b-d-c-e-a

C. a-c-d-e-a

D. d-e-b-a-c

50.

Hi Taylor,

Anh Ngữ PEA

- a. I also appreciate you recommending those support groups — they turned out to be more helpful than I expected.
- b. Your advice and encouragement really helped when I needed it.
- c. I just wanted to say thank you for being there for me during such a tough time.
- d. Let's catch up soon — maybe over coffee?
- e. I'm still taking things day by day, but having your support made a big difference. Thanks again for everything.

Alex

A. c-e-b-a-d

B. c-a-b-e-d

C. c-b-a-e-d

D. e-c-b-a-d

